PHYSICAL SERVICES COMMITTEE MEETING March 1, 2021

Chairman Hill called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m.

MEMBERS PRESENT: Councilor Hill, Councilor Walker, Councilor Gosek, and Councilor Burridge.

OTHERS PRESENT: Councilor Corradino; Councilor McBrearty; Councilor Plunkett; Christopher Baker, Director of Information Technology; Phil Cady, Chief of Police; Deborah Coad, City Chamberlain; Jeff Hinderliter, City Engineer; Kevin Caraccioli, City Attorney; Mayor William J. Barlow, Jr.

MEDIA PRESENT: Randy Pellis, Oswego Shopper.

OLD BUSINESS: There was no old business.

A motion to approve the minutes of the February 16, 2021 Committee Meeting was made by Councilor Burridge and seconded by Councilor Walker. Minutes were approved by a unanimous vote.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Thomas Kells, Commissioner of Public Works and Parks and Recreation has received a request from Kory Donovan and Kay Pullen, to donate a bench in honor of Roger Pullen, with preferred placement outside the East Side Fire Department. Councilor Hill stated that Roger has been an active volunteer with the Fire Department and to honor him is great and well-deserved.

<u>COMMITTEE DECISION:</u> Councilor Walker made a motion to forward a favorable recommendation to the Full Council to donate a bench in honor of Roger Pullen, with preferred placement outside the East Side Fire Department. Councilor Gosek seconded the motion, unanimous approval.

THE RESOLUTION (with adjustments leaving out "memorial") THAT WAS PART OF THE MEETING WILL BE FORWARDED TO THE FULL COUNCIL.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made at 7:02 p.m. by Councilor Walker. A second was made by Councilor Burridge, unanimous approval.

Respectfully Submitted,

Sydney Mangano